                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 16TH FEBRUARY  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards and Rouse.
7.00pm to 7.15pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
15/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              None
16/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
                                                                         Councillor Richards expressed a personal interest in Planning 

                                                                         application TCP/15959/K.
17/15   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS  HELD ON 15TH DECEMBER 2014.
          On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn, it was             

          RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 19th December be approved.
18/15   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

           On the proposition of Councillor Bevan, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was
           RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for January 2015.
                                  b) To approve payment of cheques 2231 to 2236. 
 19/15  ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
             Councillor Richards reported on staffing developments at the IWC and the timing of the departure of its 

             Managing Director, Monitoring Officer and Section 151 (Finance Officer). He also reported on the new
            Licensing requirements in respect of A Boards.
             RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
 20/15  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

            Councillor Earley reported on the latest crime statistics which included two assaults. Litter and drugs 

            paraphernalia had been found at Hill Top.
             Councillor Rouse reported that she had received a phone call concerning hunting hounds being sighted
             in the gardens of private residences. The Clerk would contact the IW Hunt to enquire of the ownership of 

            the hounds.
            Councillor Harris reported on dog fouling on the NC42 between Alverstone Garden Village and Queen 

            Bower and asked regarding the possibility of additional dogbins He also reported on flytipping at Hill 

             Farm. It was agreed that the flytipping was a matter for the landowner and the Isle of Wight Council to 
            resolve.
            Councillor Davison reported that the Newchurch Horticultural Society had asked for a link to the Councils 

            website, it was agreed that this be implemented and Councillor Llewellyn would arrange. She also reported 
             that a window was unsecure at Poplar Cottage, High Street Newchurch, the Clerk would contact Building  

            Control at the IWC. She advised that the Clerk had reported to PCSO  Katy Berry on the lorry habituating 

            the layby on  the Downs Road, this had now been passed on to Environment Officers of IWC.
           RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.   
 21/15   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.                  
           A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
            RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
  22/15  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
             The following applications had been received –

            TCP/19329/J: Rillfield House, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Proposed Tractor Store.

             TCP/28964/G: Holliers House, Holliers Farm, Branstone.Retrospective application re improved access.

            TCP/15959/K: Devonia, Dyers Lane, Newchurch. Conversion of former workshop.

             TCP/32138: The Hollies, Youngwoods Way, AGV. Side extension to form ensuite to master bedroom.

            TCP/09767: Kasama, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath.First floor extension over existing garage.

             TCP/ 13309/L: Angelena, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of garage/store/shop area. Alterations 

             to existing living unit including two dormer windows on north elevation, detached dwelling, parking area.

            The Chairman reported that no comment had been made on TCP/19329/J.

            RESOLVED:  1.That no objection be made to the above applications.
                                       2. That a condition be applied to TCP/09767, that the window overlooking neighbouring 

                                       property be non opening and of frosted glass.
                                    3. That the comments of Island Roads on TCP/28964/G be supported. 

.
 22/15  PLANNING DECISIONS
            The following decisions had been made -

            1.TCP/09943/B: Whiteley Bank Cottage Canteen Road Whiteley Bank Ventnor Isle Of Wight. 

          
Householder Application  Proposed single storey extension  on rear elevation to enlarge 

                 kitchen.Approved

                 2.TCP/31785/C: 4 Winford Way, Winford.Alterations to garage to include replacement roof to provide 
                   storage in roof space. Approved.

                3.TCP/19529/H: Rillfield House, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Single storey side extension to form   

                  study. Approved.

               4.TCP/02534/A: Badgers Sett, Burnt House Lane, Alverstone. Two storey extension with dormer 
                   windows on front and rear  elevations and porch. Approved. 

                 5.TCP/31751/A: Land adjacent 1 Cliff View, Winford Road, Newchurch. Detatched house and parking. 
                   Refused

                 6. TCP/27504/C: 2 Apse Manor Cottages, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Demolition of conservatory and 
                   addition of side extension. Refused.
            RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
  23/15 CAR PARK 
             Councillor Davison reported that she had approached a motorist who was using a disabled space but had 

             no disabled authorisation. The motorist became verbally abusive and his vehicle and the incident were 

             reported to PCSO Katy Berry who has advised the enforcement officer who would now make visits to the 
            site. The school had advised parents through the school newsletter of the need to respect those spaces 

            reserved for disabled drivers. 
            RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
   24/15 COMMUNITY BUS UPDATE
              Councillor Richards reported that the Bus Service had been reduced to twice a week and there was a 

              danger that it may cease in the future. IW Councillor Ian Ward was exploring options for keeping a 

              service going despite severe financial constraints.
              RESOLVED: That Councillor Ian Ward be invited to a future meeting to update the Council on any 

                                      further developments.
    25/14 CONFERENCE 16TH MARCH
              A conference had been arranged by IWALC regarding the sustainability of the Island and its services.
              RESOLVED: Any member wishing to attend should advise the Clerk as soon as possible.
   26/15  HUSTINGS 1ST APRIL 

              IWALC had arranged an event to be held at the Riverside where General Election Parliamentary  

               candidates could be asked questions from representatives of parish and town councils.The meeting was 

              open to all Councillors. 
   27/15  CEMETERY CHARGES

               Charges were considered for the 2015/6 financial year and the current charges of a neighbouring authority    

               had been circulated for information. It was noted that the last increase was implemented on 1st April 2013.
              After due consideration it was –

              RESOLVED: To raise the current charges of £110 and £55 to £120 and £60 respectively.

   28/15  FLOWER FESTIVAL 2015
              A letter had been received from All Saints inviting  participation/support for the event.
              RESOLVED: That a donation of £40 be made to the event.

29/15     MAINTENANCE OF CLOSED CHURCHYARD

                The Clerk had approached the Secretary of the PCC to enquire regarding having access to any Parish 

                Council records kept in the Chests in the Vestry. Councillor Rouse advised that it was her understanding 

                that no Parish Council records were currently contained in the chests. Councillor Llewellyn advised that 

                Parish Council minutes indicated that at some time parish council records had been contained in the 

               chests.
               The Clerk would write to the County Records Office to ascertain if any records had been passed to them 

               by the Diocese. He had also made contact with Hilary Tyler regarding her letter dated 24th December

              2009 concerning responsibility for the Church West Boundary Wall.
30/15    CODE OF CONDUCT AND PLANNING

              Following the presentation on affordable housing at the January meeting the Clerk had sought legal advice 

              regarding  declarations of interest that may need to be made in respect of any future potential planning 

             application. That advice had been circulated to all Councillors. A Parish Council meeting will be held on 

             11th March to discuss housing needs, the Clerk to seek clarification (written and verbal) on the application 

            of the advice previously given on the consideration of a planning application.   
 31/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

               RESOLVED:  The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                       Monday 16th March 2015. There would also be a meeting of the Parish Council on 
                                           Monday 11th March at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall to discuss Affordable Housing in the

                                        parish area.
                                       The meeting closed at 9.11pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16TH MARCH 2015                                    
